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*On behalf of Chancellor Cheng 
 
Dear Presidents, 
  
As many of you know, on February 5, 2025, President Trump signed the Keeping Men Out of 
Women’s Sports executive order. The order purports to limit athletic participation and student-
athlete locker room access based on “sex and not gender identity or testosterone reduction.”  
  
On February 6, 2025, the NCAA updated their Participation Policy for Transgender Student-Athletes. 
Under this policy: 
  

• Student-athletes assigned male at birth or student-athletes assigned female at birth but 
taking hormone therapy may not compete on a women’s team. 

  
• These restrictions do not apply to men’s teams and do not affect roster status or practice 

eligibility. 
  
CSCU’s Compliance Office reviewed the student-athlete handbooks and other guidance for all 
CSCU institutions offering NCAA athletics and some reference now outdated NCAA competition 
eligibility criteria. The Compliance Office is supporting institutional Title IX Coordinators in updating 
any guidance related to NCAA eligibility.  
  
Locker Room Access & BOR Policy 
  
Regarding locker room access, under our current BOR policy, individuals are allowed to use locker 
rooms consistent with their gender identity or expression. This aligns with state civil rights laws that 
prohibit discrimination and harassment based on gender identity. 
  
Given that several states have laws requiring gender identity-based locker room access, we 
anticipate litigation, as this conflicts with the federal administration’s new stance. CSCU’s Office of 
the General Counsel is actively working with the Connecticut Office of the Attorney General to 
assess the legal implications and will provide updates as they become available. 
  
Next Steps 
  
At this time, CSCU does not see an immediate need to update its general restroom and locker room 
policies to impose additional restrictions on student-athlete access. We will continue to monitor 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitehouse.gov%2Fpresidential-actions%2F2025%2F02%2Fkeeping-men-out-of-womens-sports%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccameron.liston%40ct.edu%7C1eeb0233bbc840b9e1ab08dd4c2ff58e%7C679df878277a496aac8dd99e58606dd9%7C0%7C0%7C638750491094805362%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ie3HeEp1cUK6iJSQ65%2FSG6puhnTqFkeeSx4gE5DOue8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitehouse.gov%2Fpresidential-actions%2F2025%2F02%2Fkeeping-men-out-of-womens-sports%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ccameron.liston%40ct.edu%7C1eeb0233bbc840b9e1ab08dd4c2ff58e%7C679df878277a496aac8dd99e58606dd9%7C0%7C0%7C638750491094805362%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ie3HeEp1cUK6iJSQ65%2FSG6puhnTqFkeeSx4gE5DOue8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncaa.org%2Fsports%2F2022%2F1%2F27%2Ftransgender-participation-policy.aspx&data=05%7C02%7Ccameron.liston%40ct.edu%7C1eeb0233bbc840b9e1ab08dd4c2ff58e%7C679df878277a496aac8dd99e58606dd9%7C0%7C0%7C638750491094827890%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aoEL1HGlQzBbzzW9oPYfRkZU9Mq43KcZMLuURouFwbk%3D&reserved=0
https://www.ct.edu/files/pdfs/5.8%20Access%20to%20Restrooms%20and%20Locker%20Rooms.pdf


developments to ensure our student-athletes are supported while maintaining compliance with 
federal, state, and NCAA regulations. 
  
Please feel free to reach out to Cameron Liston and/or Karen Buffkin (copied) with any questions 
you may have. 
 


